
 

 
 
 
 

July 25, 2017 
 
Morris Woodruff, Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
Re: File No. EO-2015-0055 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 

Accompanying this letter are revised Evaluation, Measurement and Verification 
reports prepared by The Cadmus Group, Inc. for Ameren Missouri’s residential energy 
efficiency programs for the 1st Program Year of Ameren Missouri’s Missouri Energy 
Efficiency Investment Act (MEEIA) plan approved in this docket. The reports have been 
revised to correct minor mathematical errors related to Nonparticipant Spillover and 
when calculating the percentage of target that the energy savings achieved. These 
revisions have not caused any substantive changes to the reports’ results and did not 
cause changes to the recommendations in the original reports that were submitted in 
this docket on July 14, 2017. The substance of the reports and their conclusions remain 
the same.  

 
Please also note that the reports prepared by ADM Associates for Ameren 

Missouri’s Community Savers and BizSavers programs for the same program year, and 
which were also filed on July 14, 2017, are unchanged. 
 

Please contact me should you have any questions. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 

/s/ Paula N. Johnson 
Paula N. Johnson 
Senior Corporate Counsel 

w/enclosures 


